ACTION Item Status Document (from April 2003 FPOM meeting).

5. Research Updates:  Bill H. stated (ACTION) that he wants a study plan from Mark Smith of NWW.  RE:  (At TD, the sluiceway release pipes at installed at Spillbays 2 (four pipes) and 4 (2 pipes).   The balloon tag will take place in mid-May if tailwater is appropriate.  The release pipes are at different elevations to help determine any potential effects from the baffle blocks.  There was a discussion between Bill Hevlin and Miro Z. on the differences on elevations of the release pipes.  One bay will release 21Kcfs, but they need a tailwater of 80’ or greater).  (Status:  Complete)

6. Task Group Updates:

No discussion took place regarding task groups that already exist.  However, (ACTION) there was a proposal to create a new task group entitled “The Dalles Sluiceway Task Group”.  The request by Scott Bettin of BPA is to close The Dalles sluiceway 6-inch orifices for the entire fish season.  He specifically directed the question at NOAA (Fredricks).  The new Task Group will look at the potential impacts to this proposal.  Gary Fredricks stated that he needs an Hydraulic evaluation on the effects of closing the 6” orifices on the sluiceway capacity at TDA.  What is the orifice flow total?  This is an O&M issue, and Hydraulic Design (Schlenker/Lee) will investigate if approved.  The investigation will be to determine if the COE should make the orifices bigger than 6”, or to shut them off.   (Status: Ongoing)
Gary Fredricks (ACTION) will also talk to Ed Meyer and report at next FPOM in May.  (Status: Incomplete)
7.  1% Best Efficiency Report Comments:  For load changes under 6 minutes, it bounces out of 1%, and at greater than 20 minutes, the readings stand alone as OUT OF 1%. Between 6 and 20 minutes, it can stand alone as OUT depending on how many times it goes out in a 24 hour period.

(ACTION): Gary F. will write formal comments to Dave Hurson and will then distribute to BPA FORMALLY.  (Status: Aborted, I think the issue is in limbo or dead as BPA withdrew their proposal)
Gary F. commented that “he alone” is not “O&M”, so he should not be the only one providing comments. Scott Bettin wants to switch from March 15 to April 1 for 1% (Load Shaping Guidelines).   (ACTION): This will be dealt with by Scott (BPA) et.al. for the 2004 FPP revision process.   Dave H. said maybe we can resolve this during the coming summer.  (Status: Ongoing – address in future FPOMs – July)

8.  O&M Budget Priorities:

Dave asked if anyone has looked at these, and stated (ACTION) – need responses by April 21, 2003.  (As of this date, April 23, NWP has received NO further priority rating comments from any FPOM member since this meeting occurred).  (ACTION):  PLEASE SEND YOUR SPREADSHEETS WITH RATINGS!!  (Status as of May 8: Ongoing – comments received from NOAA, FPC and CRITFC)

9.  Dalles/John Day Security Lighting:  Gary F. said he doesn’t think there is a BiOp issue coverage here.  (ACTION): (Scott Bettin requested) Put this item on the May FPOM agenda.  (Status:  Completed)
11. Auxiliary Water Supply Sensor Systems:

Dave distributed a handout.  Gary F. wants it to get to Ed Meyer of NOAA.  Gary F. has read it already.  (ACTION): comments to NWW by April 21, 2003, (Status: Completed) and (ACTION) will appear on the May FPOM agenda to discuss any potential issues (Status:  Completed).

12. Ice Harbor New Spill Pattern:  Bill H. was expecting us to use this pattern ASAP.  Rudd T. said “Okay, if FPOM agrees here today”.  It was then decided the pattern will be looked at for 2 weeks, and if no “black holes” develop, they will continue to operate under the spill pattern.  Mark Smith of NWW research team is the POC for the study.  (ACTION):  Rudd will send a teletype to the project to implement the pattern.  He needs a copy of the schedule.  (Status: Completed)

13. Updates for FPP: (handout item on the back of the NWW handout): 

Criteria on unscheduled maintenance: coordinate for preferred days, times etc.  (ACTION): Dave H. will draft a list on what we want to do when.  Doble testing was mentioned.  Will also clean up the FPP revisions that were missed.  (Status: Ongoing – add to list of ’04 revisions)

(ACTION): We will discuss the FPP at every FPOM meeting in 2003.  (Status: Ongoing)

15 Other: 

Dalles T1 Transformer has an oil leak, but is not an emergency.  The project wants to take the T1 line out at the end of Aug. about Sept. 1st and asked if that is acceptable?  

Gary F. then stated (ACTION): (Tentatively) begin the T1 outage on September 15 (for 6 weeks) (until we get more information).  (Status:  unresolved)

Gary Fredricks wanted to continue to discuss the issue (Dam angling).  Gary F. wants to get John Skidmore to discuss the dam angling program (or at least an update from him).  (ACTION): Suggest Bob C. contact him and arrange for him to either attend the meeting or provide an update.  (Status: Ongoing.  GF wants to work with the original group who set this up.  May be happening outside this arena.)

ACTION Item Status Document (from May 2003 FPOM meeting).

3.  Construction Updates:  NWW (handout):  Dave H. explained WES trip.  McNary spill patterns were investigated on a special trip there.  ACTION: Dave will check with NWW Structural Engineers tomorrow and email Gary F. before he goes to WES.   (Status:      )

ACTION: Scott Bettin wants backup spill gate issues put on the FPOM agenda for future FPOM meetings.  (Status:    )
ACTION: Gary J. asked Bonn. biologists to have project maintenance include (in their assessment) other issues that affect fish passage and safety (not just passage facilities themselves).  (Status:    )
5.  Research Updates: NWW (handout):  NWP (TD/JD): Miro explained (no handout until after meeting, when it was then emailed to me, and included in the distribution of handouts sent to FPOM members via snail mail, therefore ACTION: Miro to email handout to Cal S.: Completed) the U of O sturgeon broodstock collection efforts in TD cul-de-sac.  

6.  Task Group Updates:  Larry Basham suggested taking time at the end of FPOM meetings for these meetings.  Therefore, ACTION: schedule Task Group Meetings on the day of the FPOM meeting.  (Status:    )
7.  1% Best Efficiency Reports:  Dave said we (COE) (ACTION): solicited written comments, and wants them (we did not receive any yet, and they were sent out 1.5 months ago).  He asked if NMFS has comments.  (Status:   )    Gary F. said to expect the 1% issues to take time deciding on.  ACTION: Include this topic on FPP issues for revision for 2004.  (Tom L. said he sent priority lists in email  - (Status: Completed).

8.  Auxilliary Water Supply Sensor System Comments:  Comments were solicited at last meeting to be submitted by April 21, 2003.  Gary Fredricks said he has comments for Dave, and ACTION:  he will get an electronic copy to FPOM.  

9.  McNary Spill Pattern Update: Dave said there was a new pattern developed, and ACTION: they will look at the pattern on the model at WES next week and proceed from there.

10. O&M Budget Priorities Review: Tom Lorz said (ACTION): he will send another comment file on the O&M budget prioritization.  (Status: Completed)

14.  John Day Dam Spill Adjustments for Navigation.  ACTION: Gary F. is asking for records of the spill pattern changes, and requests that it be recorded and be reported in the weekly reports, and the project said this is already being done now. (completed on weekly basis).  (Status:   )  Gary F. also asked about one more thing: (ACTION): For the project turbine operating priorities, make a note of the unit operation, i.e. are they in or out of FPP criteria operation, and this should be reported in the weekly fishway inspection status reports (completed on a weekly basis).  (Status:    )   Rudd stated (on JD spill patterns), the project biologists (ACTION) need to check tailwater conditions, so they can use this information to help make decisions in FPP revisions on this topic.  (Status:    )

15. Bonneville Adult Fishway Flow Adjustments:  ACTION: I will provide the list with the minutes.  (Status:  Completed)

16.  BPA proposal to Change Turbine Unit 1% Operations.  ACTION:  All agencies are willing to discuss the BPA proposal.

Dave continued to discuss the BPA proposal (for ’04, ’05 ops) or research to address it.  Need review to proceed on.  ACTION: Gary F. will send out comments on this BPA proposal.  He has given it a lot of thought.  He feels there is a relationship between peak efficiency and peak survival but the summer study should address that.  ACTION: Dave will supply comments to BPA or NMFS (need Turbine Survival Group).  (Status:  ACTION Terminated.  This proposal has been withdrawn.)

